Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Whiteemb Hotel, San Francisco, California.

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have called Professor Russell about the work on the intramural field and he said that water was turned on the field recently, so it may be a few days before he can begin the seeding.

The 50 copies of the mimeographed report have been sent. I hope they reach you in time for distribution at the meeting. As I recall, you are on the program Wednesday morning.

April 15 will be satisfactory for your ceaches' meeting in Kansas City, so far as your calendar is concerned. The swimming pool conference that Mr. Boyce is arranging is scheduled for April 21-22. Therefore, I do not believe it will be necessary to write the coaches, as you suggested, since the date you agreed upon is satisfactory.

Dr. Billingsley's date is April 13. Just to refresh your memory I will list a few of these immediate dates, then when you get home I will have the whole spring calendar ready for you.

April 10 - Business & Professional Women's Club (evening)

April 13 - Kansas City, Kansas, Kiwanis Club (noon)

April 15 - Big Six Besketball Coaches, Kansas City

April 17 - Hi-Y dinner, Lawrence High School cafeteria

April 20 - Atchison, banquet for 14 junior teams

April 21-22 - Conference on Swimming Pool Management

April 22 - Kensas Relays

April 24 - Spring basketball practice.

The conventioners have all returned and report that the University of Kansas was very well represented. From the newspaper clippings that I have seen your report must have been very interesting to those who heard it. I am sure that with the additional material on the convex board and the 12 foot basket you will make a splendid contribution to the San Francisco program.